Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council hold the information requested.

You asked:

Under the freedom of information Act I was looking to obtain the below information in regard to your traffic signals, street lighting and highways work.
1. The number of duct access chambers installed for traffic signals and street lighting last year for the following sizes; 300x300mm, 300x450mm, 450x450mm, 600x450mm & 600x600mm.

2. The Number of access covers installed for traffic signals and street lighting in the last year for the following sizes; 300x300mm, 300x450mm, 450x450mm, 600x450mm & 600x600mm.

3. The Total Spend on access chambers for traffic signals and street lighting last year.

4. The total spend on access covers for traffic signals and street lighting last year

5. The total number of retention sockets  for poles installed for last year.

6. The total spend on retention sockets for poles installed for last year.

7. The current contractor(s) for the installation of the above products - including sub contractors if known.

8. Your current specifications for the above products

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format and would require the manual trawl of all invoices to establish a. the number of ducts, access covers, and access chambers purchased throughout the year and b. the total cost for each item per year.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

